
THE PALMERS POST
F A M I L Y  N E W S L E T T E R

 J U N E  2 0 2 2 V O L  6  

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY NEW DATE: FRIDAY, 24TH JUNE
MEET AT 8.30AM CNR OF DALLY AND YAMBA STREET

SEAWORLD EXCURSION

TROPICAL REEF SNORKEL WITH THE SHARKS

SEAWORLD EXCURSION



Welcome to week 8

Well it has been a hive of activity here this week. The
playground soft-fall has been removed and the form work is
starting for our bike track. Fingers crossed the rain stays
away until completion. 
Another order of replacement furniture has been delivered
and the Library is finally back in operation. Borrowing will
commence next week. 
Works are being undertaken outside the school grounds by
CVC to fix damaged parts of the road. 

Students have been working hard in class leading up to the
end of term. Our SeaWorld trip must of helped raise
everyone's spirits. We sure had a great time!

Semester 1 reports will be sent home to parents at the end of
this term. We encourage all families to make contact with
their classroom teacher to discuss their child's achievement
throughout the semester. These discussions support student
progression in their academic and school-life journey.

School photos will be held in the last week of term. We will
confirm either the Monday or Tuesday with families very
soon. Please have your photo forms in asap. Please note if you
have not already paid for photos' this payment can be taken
from your child's Flood Fund. 

Best of luck to our Boccia Team who will travel with Mr Little
next week to Evans Head to compete in the Inclusive School
Sports Boccia Competition. 

Good luck also to our Soccer term who have been sent home
notes today with their first round against Rosebank PS next
week. 

PRINCIPAL NEWS

Australian Dental Health visit

School Photos

Thursday 16th June 
 NEW DATE

Monday 20th June
Boccia Games - Evans River K-12

Wednesday 22nd June
High School Transition

Thursday 23rd June
Small Schools Soccer Knock-Out

Friday 24th June
Walk safely to school day
Meet at 8.30am Cnr of Dally and
Yamba Street

Wednesday 29th June 
Life Education Van 

Date TBC - June

Friday 1st July 
Last day of Term 2

UPCOMING
EVENTS









Hello from K, 1, 2, 

Its been a wonderful few weeks at Palmers Island, with our K, 1, 2, class most definitely
having the best day ever at SeaWorld. It was a huge day and has made so many memories
and developed the students love for aquatic life and school excursions.

We are still learning everyday despite our class getting another re-shuffling of furniture
after the new carpet was installed but we are still waiting for lino. Despite it all, our year
1’s have been learning their first tri-graph’s and Kindies have been learning the sound ‘h’
while both year levels have been completing their cumulative reviews for the term. Year 2
have been writing from stimulus such as a picture of a giraffe and are having great fun in
their creativity. 

In numeracy, K, 1, 2, have also been completing their mathematics quarterly tests. If you
are game, the year 1’s have been learning about coin money, so perhaps give them a go
with your change at home, or break out the piggy bank to recount the amount. Kindies
have been learning addition stories such as ‘3 and 4 makes 7’ using counters to set out
their working and counting the whole amount. 
We are fast approaching the end of term, so keep doing your reading, spelling, and writing
sentences for homework. 

That’s all for now. 

Kind regards 
Mr Little 

NEWS FROM MR LITTLE'S CLASSROOM



Hi everyone – Welcome to week 7 term 2. 

This is an appreciation post 

I just want to say thank you to all of our staff, students and school community for going the
hard yards with us over the last few weeks.

We have been on a bit of a roller coaster here for a little while now, but in particular the last
few months since the floods in January. We have had many of our families homes inundated
or in the very least affected in some fashion by the floods. 

Our school has had rooms that have been out of action and in need of new flooring and new
furniture. The students haven’t been able to use their own playground since January. It’s been
tough, however a credit to our parents and caregivers – your kids have handled the changes
really well. 

The staff here joke that we could always have a new career in furniture removal -we’ve had to
juggle the extra demands before and after school in order to get the classrooms, resource
room and admin building back in shape. 

We are not complaining! 

Look at what we can now give our school community – beautiful, uncluttered rooms with
smart, flexible furnishings. The playground is currently getting new soft-fall and will be back
in action soon.

I want to say thank you to Mr Little, Mr Burgess, Mrs Groth, Ms Lisa, Mrs Berman, Mr Berman,
Ms Lou, Ms Bonnie, Ms Renate and most importantly Mrs Wiseman. If it wasn’t for Mrs
Wiseman’s tireless work we would not be able to do what we do.

NEWS FROM MRS ESSEX



Hello from the classroom this week. I hope everyone had a fantastic long weekend and is
recharged to finish the term strongly. Seaworld was such an awesome experience for all the kids
and was a great day had by all. I was extremely proud of how well each student conducted
themselves throughout the day when interacting with SeaWorld staff and parent helpers. 

Next week on Monday the 20th is the Inclusive School Sport Boccia games day. A select group of
students will be travelling with Mr Little to Evans Head to compete against other local schools in
the inclusive sports program.

Year 6 will enjoy their second-high school transition on Wednesday 22nd. They will be spending
another half day completing activities with the Tas and Math blocks. The students will get their
aprons and hair nets on and cook up a storm in the kitchens and will also be completing some
interactive math activities.

On Thursday 23rd our school is competing in the Small Schools PSSA Soccer Knockout
competition against Rosebank Public School in Maclean. We have been hosting some trials and
training sessions to prepare for our big game. Unfortunately, due to PSSA knockout guidelines we
can only take a team and not every student.  

In the classroom during science, our class has been working with our lego mindstorm robotics.
Students are building a lego robot and will eventually code instructions onto the robot to perform
actions. Anything that involves lego is a hit in the classroom and they are really enjoying the
process of creating their individual robots.

NEWS FROM MR BURGESS'S 
CLASSROOM

Kind regards,
Mr Burgess



COMMUNITY NEWS



COMMUNITY NEWS


